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Project overview  

We are restoring historic stone and masonry at Annandale North Public School. Work on Building C includes stone and 
brickwork restoration and a complete roof replacement and roof drainage works.  The historic building houses nine 
classrooms, the library, the uniform shop and a staffroom. 

Update on progress   

The work to restore the building is being done in two stages. Stage one began in March 2022 on the southern part of 

the building and involved stone and brick cleaning, stone replacement and repairs, brick repointing, repairs to the two 

cupolas, timber repairs and painting. This was completed in March of this year. 

Stage two began in December 2022 and involves a full roof replacement, the drainage works associated with it and 
work on the northern section of the building.  
 
The roof replacement is continuing as is the work on the northern part of the building which includes stone 
replacement and repairs, timber work repairs to the barges, eaves, doors and windows, repainting external surfaces 
and restoration of garden beds and external surfaces. 
 
Restoration of this historical building is carried out by skilled stonemasons, who practice the ancient trade of 
stonemasonry, handcrafting sandstone to maintain and preserve the significance of this heritage building.  Because 
much of the work is done by hand, it takes time and care to masterfully handcraft sandstone in the same way it was 
when the school’s historic main building was constructed.   
 
We currently anticipate all works will be completed in early 2024.  

Thank you 

We thank you for your patience in the process of restoring our important heritage building. Your continued support is 
appreciated, and we look forward to unveiling the restored façade of the building. For questions or feedback, please 
contact us on the details below. 
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